
TOWN OF ARNAUDVILLE 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

MARCH 19, 2019 

 

POLICE DEPARTMENT REPORT 

On Thursday, March 21, 2019 at 6 o’clock in the evening another Neighborhood Watch 

meeting will be held.  Some refreshments along with coffee and snacks will be served 

as well as door prizes being given.  All residents of the 70512 area zip code are invited 

to attend. 

I petition the Town Council to approve the hiring of Mr. Harvey Day to the position of 

Patrol Officer.  Mr. Day is POST Certified and recently spent six (6) years as a Patrol 

Officer in Duson.  The starting pay for Mr. Day will be $11.37, the same rate currently 

being paid to Patrol Officer McBay.  The hiring of Mr. Day will depend on his passing the 

Psychological Exam and being eligible to be covered by RMI.  Further, he would also 

have to pass our physical and drug screening procedures. 

I also petition the Town Council to approve the appointment of Mr. Jair Stelly to the 

position of a Reserve Police Officer.  Mr. Stelly has already passed his Psychological 

Exam and has been approved for coverage by RMI.  The only procedures he needs to 

pass are our physical and drug screening process as well as qualifying with a firearm. 

This concludes the Arnaudville Police Report.  

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Eddy J. LeCompte, Chief of Police 


